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	Town of Groton Massachusetts
Great Pond Advisory Committee
Meeting Minutes



November 17, 2022

Present- Luening, Woodle, Hurley, Salon, Hersch
Absent- Kaleta

Guest-Robert del Prato

Meeting called to order at 7:04 pm

Minutes: Woodle made some spelling corrections. Hersch motioned passage and Salon seconded. Vote was 3-0-2 (abstaining Hurley and Woodle).

Financial: GPAC now has authority over expenditure of Town’s funds for spot treatment of weeds for Lost Lake/Knops Pond and costs to run Duck Pond aeration program. That amounts to $10k for former and $3k for the latter. Bob Anderson had recently acquired the Duck Pond funds through discussions with the Town Manager, Mark Haddad. Brief discussion and clarification of a bill received by the Groton Lakes Association (GLA) for services from SOLitude. Woodle reminded GPAC members that there were still funds from CPC authorized to be used by GLA for weed treatment. He suggested those funds be expended first before tapping the $10k. Hersch, President of GLA will discuss with GLA’s treasurer.


Luening raised the issue of now needing a treasurer to manage these new financial functions placed upon GPAC. No volunteers were forthcoming. Woodle nominated Hersch, but Hersch felt it might be a conflict of interest with his duties with GLA. It was suggested he clarify with Town Clerk.

Duck Pond-Formal vote was taken by GPAC to finalize acceptance of the responsibility for funds provided by Town for Duck Pond. Salon made the motion, Hersch seconded, vote was 5-0 unanimously passing.

Lost Lake/Knops Pond- discussion of paying SOLitude’s recent invoice (see discussion above under financial business).


Hersch brought committee up to date on discussions with Mark Haddad and Tom Delaney about proposed matching funds (approximately $50k) to qualify for any 319 funds that Geosyntec may succeed in obtaining. Delaney mentioned his familiarity with 319 funds. The matching component would be from labor costs.


Geosyntec said RFP for these funds has been pushed back until Spring 2023. Hersch will be out of town until spring. Woodle volunteered to fill-in as liaison with Geosyntec until his return.

Baddacook Pond-Luening said he was over budget by $104.80. Woodle made motion to fund the shortfall, Hurley seconded, vote was 5-0 in unanimous support. Woodle asked Luening to determine if there would be further expenses needed for coming year by next meeting. A stainless-steel part was stolen off harvester when parked at boat launch. Hurley has a fabrication source that may be able to help keep cost down to replace missing part.


Harvester is back in storage at Transfer Station and being readied for winterization.

Whitney Pond-Hurley said he would try to engage Tom Orcutt, Water Superintendent about launching harvester from Water Department’s property at Whitney well.

Briefly brought up subject of using beetles that ingested purple loosestrife, but found they are expensive. Woodle said they have had limited success.

Adjournment-There being no new business a motion was made to adjourn by Hurley, seconded by Salon and voted 5-0 unanimously.

Respectfully submitted by

Alexander Woodle

